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Hello Pastors and Praying Friends:  

Kaselehlie from our beautiful island of Pohnpei. We pray and hope that this letter will find you all doing well, happy and 
serving our blessed wonderful Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Let’s us continue to praise Him for all the good gifts that He 
has bestowed upon us (James 1:17).  

Thank you for praying for the revival services that were held at Lukop Independent Baptist Church. Most of our folks 
attended almost all of the services includingTuesday night (June 9, 2015) when I preached. The services went very well. 
There were some souls that were saved. Many Christians dedicated their lives to the Lord. We were edified and blessed 
from the preaching of God’s word and from the sweet Christian fellowship we had at Lukop Independent Baptist Church.  

Translation of the King James Bible in to Pingelapese Language:-The Pingelapese Bible Translation work is progressing 
very well. Most of the New Testament books had been translated into Pingelapese language. The deadline to finish the 
translation of all New Testament books is  August 31, 2015. The committee will proceed with review (first review) of the 
completed books beginning September l, 2015.   

The Prison ministry- Our folks from our church continues to minister at our Pohnpei State Prison. Our next visit is July 14, 
2015. Pray for the salvation of the men that we minister to at the prison and also our folks who go to the prison to minister. 

Pohnpei Baptist Bible Institute- I taught I&II Peter and the book of Jude at the Bible Baptist Institute of Pohnpei last 
semester. Last semester, the school graduated its first graduates. Two students were graduated with degrees.  

Church Needs:  
1.Our “Nahs” (activity center) that is used for Sunday School, Youth meetings, VBS, and other church activities was blown 
down by the tropical storm that hit Pohnpei early Monday, May 11, 2015. We are in the planning stage to rebuild this 
building. Please pray that the Lord will provide the funds for the rebuilding of our “Nahs”. We really would like to rebuild our 
Nahs before we do our Vacation Bible School in July,2015, week of July 20-24. 

2.Continue to pray for a church van to be used for church work.  
3.Youth camp on Black Coral islet from July 3. Pray for everlasting spiritual results or decisions for the Lord’s kingdom and 
glory, through this camp and our VBS.  

Family:  
Special thanks from our family for your prayers for Roland who had simple mastectomy surgery on Guam on June 19th. The 
tissue that was removed was a cyst. Praise the Lord. Four days after his surgery, he called us and told us he is doing well 
and would like us to extend his gratitude to all who prayed for him. Thank you all.  

Sonny , Lihna and Family.  
In His Service,  
Sonny, Lihna and Family  
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